New Bedford City Hall 133 William Street, Room 314 New Bedford, MA 02740

Facilities Subcommittee Meeting July 12, 2018 6:00 pm – 6:30 pm

Present: Mr. Bruce Oliveira, Mr. Joshua Amaral, Mr. Andrew O'Leary

The meeting commenced at 6:00 pm.

Mr. Bruce Oliveira carried out the roll call of committee members.

Minutes from the March 9, 2017 and April 5, 2017 meetings were reviewed. Voted unanimously on a motion to approve.

Rentals were discussed, including Post One American Legion's rental invoices for Paul Walsh Field and the *Long Term Rental Agreement* for the Walsh Varsity Baseball Field between NBPS and the New Bedford Bay Sox, LLC.

Other discussions included the cost for lights and manpower for facilities, a focus on advertising on the digital scoreboards at the baseball and football fields, and 2018 summer projects, and an MSBA project update at New Bedford High School, Trinity Day Academy, and Elementary Schools: Parker, Brooks, Taylor, Jacobs, Carney, Gomes, Pulaski, Hayden-McFadden.

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm on a motion by Mr. Bruce Oliveira, seconded by Mr. Amaral.

Andrew B. O'Leary

Assistant Superintendent of Finance & Operations